APPENDIX II: DETAILED RESPONSE TO RECOMMENDATIONS OF THE
1998 WASC TEAM REPORT

WASC Team Report: Specific Recommendations

Recommendation 1): UCR should seize the opportunity to use the vision document and
its subsequent amendments as a tool for building and strengthening a sense of campus
community. (Team Report, Page 15)

Response to 1): The campus has used the vision document as suggested.

Recommendation 2): Early warning indicators should be developed to detect adverse
effects of growth, giving time to correct unwanted consequences in the early stages.
(Team Report, Page 15)

Response to 2): The campus carefully monitored enrollment trends, facilities needs,
support service needs, and other dimensions of enrollment growth and attempted to
adjust resources accordingly, on a short-term basis during the academic year and
more long term utilizing the annual campus planning and budget process. However,
it continues to deal with the challenges of the recent and rapid growth in
undergraduate enrollment. Some academic programs have fewer faculty than
workload considerations would suggest, and resources are still needed to augment
such areas as student services and preparatory education.

Recommendation 3): Flexibility created by growth should be used to correct present
inequities in workload and maintain appropriate workloads in the future. (Team
Report, Page 15)

Response to 3): Enrollment trends were carefully monitored, and allocations of
temporary faculty and teaching assistant positions were made mainly in response to
changes in workload. Allocations of permanent faculty positions were made in
response to many programmatic factors, such as the likelihood of building on existing
programmatic strengths, building interdisciplinary initiatives, and the likelihood of
attracting extramural support and graduate students to the area, as well as workload
considerations. However, the campus continues to deal with the challenges of the
recent and rapid growth in undergraduate enrollment. Some academic programs have
fewer faculty than workload considerations would suggest.

Recommendation 4): Continued vigilance in monitoring the quality of undergraduate
education must be maintained, with special effort on having senior faculty teaching
classes and undergraduates doing research. There should be particular attention to the
general education curriculum. The presence of ladder faculty in general education
instruction should be maintained. (Team Report, Page 15)

Response to 4): Senior faculty are still involved in teaching classes at all levels, but a
smaller percentage of them is involved in lower division and general education






